
 

OHD MEETING – September 15, 2022 7 p.m. 

Jennifer opened the meeting at 7 p.m. 

ROLL CALL: Lisa Walker –Absent, Dave Merwin-present, John Herbert-Present, Mac MacDuffie- 

Absent, Jennifer Hoyt -present 

PRESENT: Jim Hoyt, Brett Walker 

 

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: John moved that we accept the minutes from August, Jennifer 

seconded, all agreed, motion passed. 

 

OLD/UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

COY this write up still needs to be done for the annual report, Brett will work on this. Jennifer Stated 

that Kimberly, the Town administrative assistant would like a photo of Bill MacDuffie for the annual 

report as well before January. Brett said he would look in his camera roll from last year’s firefighter’s 

muster.   

Budget $1500 left that we haven’t spent 

John informed the group that there are still a few more invoices that will need to be paid from the 

chicken BBQ. 

New Business:  

Citizen of the Year Voting: Brett said he thinks we should keep this the same with Citizen of the year 

voting taking place at the March Meeting Day as we had a lot of participation. Jennifer agreed as well 

and added that she thought she could also take in email votes the two week prior for those that do 

not want to vote that day. Jennifer made a motion to keep C.O.Y voting the same with a two week 

prior email vote as well. John seconded. All voted in favor; motion passed.  

Jennifer Hoyt brought up that there have been multiple people in the community asking about 

Fireworks.  She asked if the committee would think about taking this on. Brett walker said that it 

would be a big undertaking and that we would have to do additional fundraising. He also suggested 

that Old Home Day make a sub-committee to spearhead the effort.  Brett also said that the Fire 

Department would be busy on Saturday’s old home day and if they were still going to host the fire-

Fighter muster on Sunday that it would be too much to ask for them to also help with fireworks on 

Saturday or Sunday.  Jennifer asked if he thought that they would still have a muster next year 

because this year’s did not have a good turn out with competing departments. Brett said he did not 

know. Jennifer stated that perhaps if we could host the fireworks that it could be on Friday night after 

the Car Show. Jim Hoyt thought this was a good idea and he would be willing to help form the s- 

committee to help get the fireworks for 2023. Jennifer said that he would need to reach out to Atlas 

to see if we could plan the date & get on their schedule.  Jennifer also said that she would ask the 

community if they would like to become a part of this effort on the OHD Face book page.  Jennifer 

made a motion to look into having OHD do the fireworks for 2023 Friday Night after the car show. 



 

John seconded; all voted in favor motion passed. Jennifer made a motion to have Jim Hoyt head up 

the fireworks sub-committee & efforts; John Seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.  

Adjournment:  Dave motioned that we adjourned at 7:45 p.m..  John, seconded, all agreed.  Motion 

passed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  

Next meeting date:  Tuesday March 21, 2023 7:15pm 


